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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 592-A
Committee: Housing and Buildings


	Title:  To amend the New York city mechanical code, in relation to filtering soot from incoming air in buildings.


	Sponsor: By Council Members Chin, Gentile, James, Koppell, Lander, Rose, Williams, Jackson, Arroyo, Levin, Van Bramer, Barron and Ulrich


	Summary of Legislation:  This legislation would require new Heating, Ventilation, and Air Conditioning (HVAC) systems installed after January 1, 2012 to have a filtration system with a Minimum Efficiency Reporting Value (MERV) of 11, which will filter 65-80% of particles between 1 and 3 microns in size, and 85% of particles between 3 and 10 microns in size. This requirement does not apply to alterations or repairs of mechanical ventilation systems that were installed prior to January 1, 2012 unless such alteration or repair includes the replacement or addition of an air-handling unit.  In addition, the legislation does not apply to air-handling units with a design capacity of less than 5,000 cubic-feet per minute.  Furthermore, the legislation would add two new standards of the American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers (ASHRAE) to the list of referenced standards in the Mechanical Code. The two standards are titled “Ventilation for Acceptable Indoor Air Quality” and “Method of Testing General Ventilation Air-Cleaning Devices for Removal Efficiency by Particle Size.”



	Effective Date: This local law shall take effect January 1, 2013, except that the commissioner of buildings shall take such actions as are necessary for its implementation, including the promulgation of rules, prior to such effective date.


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2012

	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective FY12
FY Succeeding

Effective FY13
Full Fiscal

Impact FY12
Revenues (+)

$0

$0
$0
Expenditures (-) 

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0
$0
$0


	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	

	Source of Information:
New York City Council Finance Division

	Estimate Prepared By: Anthony Brito, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst

                                         Nathan Toth, Deputy Director



	History:  Introduced by City Council and referred to Housing and Buildings Committee as Int. No. 592 on June 14, 2011. Hearing held by Committee on June 21, 2011, and the bill was laid over. This legislation will be voted by the Committee on December 8, 2011 as Proposed Int. No. 592-A.    


	

	

	

	

	



